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March 2011 

 

Re:  Notice About the Early Retiree Reinsurance Program  

Dear Participant, 

The Chicago Laborers’ Health & Welfare Fund (“Fund”) is participating in 
the Early Retiree Reinsurance Program (“Program”).  The U.S. 
Department of Health & Human Services requires the Fund to provide 
the enclosed Notice about the Early Retiree Reinsurance Program 
(“ERRP Notice”) to all participants (including spouses and dependents) 
in the Fund.  This Program is part of the Patient Protection and 
Affordable Care Act (also known as health care reform).  It is a 
temporary reinsurance program available to all group health plan 
sponsors in the U.S. who provide medical coverage to early (pre-
Medicare) retirees. The Program is scheduled to end on January 1, 
2014, or when the $5 billion in funding allocated to the Program is 
exhausted.  

The enclosed ERRP Notice is informational only and requires no 
action by any participant or dependent. 

The purpose of the ERRP Notice is to inform you that the Fund may be 
reimbursed by the Program for some of the health care benefits the 
Fund pays for early (pre-Medicare) retirees and how any 
reimbursements received under the Program may be used.  The 
Trustees of the Fund have decided to use the monies it receives under 
the Program to offset any future cost increases the Fund may incur for 
retiree health coverage. 

If you have any questions regarding the ERRP Notice, please contact 
the Fund Office at 708-562-0200.  For more information about the Early 
Retiree Reinsurance Program, visit http://www.errp.gov/index.shtml. 

Sincerely, 

 

Fund Administrator 
Enclosure 
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